
BULLETIN BOARD 

XX INTERNATIONAL ORNITHOLOGICAL CONGRESS 1990 

The XX International Ornithological Congress will take place in Christchurch, New 
Zealand, from 2 to 9 December 1990. Professor Charles G. Sibley (USA) is president, 
and Dr. Ben D. Bell (New Zealand) is secretary-general. The anticipated congress pro- 
gram will include plenary lectures, symposia, contributed papers (spoken and poster), 
workshops, discussion groups, and films. There will be a mid-congress excursion day. 
Pre- and postcongress excursions are planned to interesting ornithological •ites in New 
Zealand and adjacent regions. Requests for the First Circular and suggestions re- 
garding congress organization should be addressed to Dr. Ben D. Bell, Secretary- 
General, XX International Ornithological Congress, Department of Zoology, Victoria 
University of Wellington, Private Bag, Wellington, New Zealand. 

A FIELD LIST OF CALIFORNIA BIRDS 

has been sent to you with this issue of Western Birds. To order additional copies, at a 
cost of $1.00 each, send a check payable to Western Field Ornithologists to Jerry 
Oldenettel, Circulation Manager, 4368 37th Street, San Diego, California 92105. 

DUTCH 
BIRDING 

Quarterly journal for every keen 
birder! 

[] Excellent papers on identification, 
distribution, movements and 
behaviour of Palearctic birds. 

[] Latest news on rare birds in the 

Netherlands and Belgium. 
[] In English or with English summaries. 
[] Well produced with numerous high 

quality photographs. 

For information write to: 

Dutch Birding, Postbus 5611, 
1007 AP Amsterdam, 
Netherlands. 
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Subscribers to Dutch Birding can claim 25% off a Br'rtish 
Birds subscription 


